THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES

October 10, 2017

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on October 10, 2017, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Jim Taylor, President, Chris Langham, 1st Vice President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Jim Tobin, Mark Chandler, Jason Grubbs, Dale Pennington, Treasure, Barbara Bull, Ron Day, Bertha Prim, Madeline Shepperson, and Kelly Hargett, ED, constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: John Wolfe, ex officio, and Chris Thompson. President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for September 12, 2017, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.

Treasurer’s Report:


Dale Pennington, Treasurer and Finance electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes.
Checking $67,568.39
Money Market $75,220.15
Finance Report: electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Dale Pennington  
Discussed transition of treasurer to Jim Tobin.
Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, electronically transmitted and copy attached to official minutes. Reported on the following:
     Visitation dropped off but she feels it will pick up
     No October lecture series this month

     Trick or Treat will be held on October 31

     Christmas Around the World will be on December 2

     Depot will be open also on December 2

President Report Jim Taylor reported the following to the Board:

     Today is Dale Pennington’s last meeting. He thanked Dale for her contribution to the Museum.
The Board formally accepted Dale’s resignation.

    The Executive Committee has recommended Jim Tobin to replace Dale as Treasurer.
    Motion from the Executive Committee to accept Jim Tobin as Treasurer was seconded by Anne Coltrane. Motion passed.

     Bertha Prim has agreed to look over financials each month before being presented to the Board.

Committee Reports:

Chris Langham, Collections Committee Chair, 
There was no meeting this month.
     Jim Taylor asked if there is more that we can do to create more donations of artifacts.

     Chris Langham asked if there was anything on Facebook.

     ED said that she could definitely ask for things

     Kernersville News is also going to write an article.

     Mark Chandler suggested the idea of publicizing that items may also be lent to the Museum.

    Jason Grubbs felt that those who were downsizing would have items to donate. He will reach out to Sally Greenfield.


Madeline Shepperson, chair. Exhibits and Programming Committee having been electronically transmitted and attached to minutes. 
Madeline stated that the committee is still working on sports and getting a lot of information from oral histories. Sally Greenfield is on the list.
Facilities and Property Committee: Chris Thompson Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Jim Taylor, in the absence of chair, read the report to the Board.
     Jim informed the Board that all the mantles in the Morris house have been removed.

     Barbara Bull offered two mantles from a house that she has acquired.

 Marketing Committee: Jason Grubbs electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Updated the Board on the following items:
     The new sign will be up any day using the same panel.

     Committee wants to build a marketing plan about what the whole campus will look like.

Jim Taylor said that, since things have changed so much in the last few months, do we need Karl back for another brainstorming session to pull things together for the Strategic Plan.
He will get John Wolfe to contact Karl.
    Jim suggested one evening.

Board discussed.

Jim will talk to John Wolfe about the time.

 Resource Development.  Anne Coltrane reported that the committee had been out of town but did approve getting a sketch drawn out to show where the tobacco barn would be and what the campus would look like behind the Museum.
     This would be used to show contributors.
     Committee will meet on October 24,

     They are prioritizing a list of major donors.

     Board members will be asked to help solicit donations.

Jim Taylor announced that Kelly Hargett will send a draft of business contribution levels, via email, to the Executive Committee and Resource committee for approval. This will be sent by December 1.

ED said that Board contributions are not yet at 100%.

We need 100% for grants.

Old Business: None
New Business: None
Kelly Hargett was excused     
REDACTED

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:50 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
